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June 2, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance authorizing the granting of an easement in favor of the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (CPSRTA) for the maintenance and operation of a traffic control direction sign in King County Council District 11.  King County Code 4.56 requires prior approval of the County Council for all easements of a non-utility nature.  This proposed easement will be perpetual and non-exclusive.

The CPSRTA, in cooperation with the State of Washington Department of Transportation and the City of Bellevue’s Transportation Department, is in the process of developing and enhancing the overall bus traffic flows entering Interstate Highway 405 (I-405) from the new Northeast 6th Street Interchange, which is currently under construction.  As a condition of the building permit for the improvements being performed on the King County, Department of Transportation, Transit Division, Bellevue High Capacity Transit Facility property, a traffic control directional sign easement is required as a condition of the building permit approval.  This traffic control sign will allow bus operators to be directed to the correct traffic lanes entering the Northeast 6th Street Interchange to I-405.  In addition, it will enhance the overall flow of traffic for both buses and cars in this vicinity. 

The easement request has been approved by the Department of Transportation, Transit Division, and the Facilities Management Division Real Estate Services Section and is consistent with the review procedures set forth in King County Code 4.56. 

The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office has approved this easement as to form.

The consideration for this easement is one thousand one hundred and four dollars ($1,104). The area impacted by this easement is eighty square feet. The fee for this easement will be directed to the Department of Transportation, Transit Division. 
I recommend that the Council approve this ordinance granting this easement.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


         ATTN:
Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee

                                     Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

            Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget and Management


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Division Director, FMD, DES


Cal Hoggard, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES
